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Nauset Public Schools 

Nauset High School Building Committee Agenda 

Remote Meeting Via Zoom 

Wednesday, February 14, 2024 @ 5:30PM 
 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87383766872 
Via Telephone: 

    +16468769923,,87383766872# US (New York) 
Webinar ID: 873 8376 6872 

 

 

1. Call to Order 

 

2. Agenda Changes 

 

3. Citizens Speak 

 

4. Priority Business 

 

A. Monthly report from Flansburgh Architects - Jorge Cruz 

B. Review, discuss and vote on received bid(s) for FF&E 

C. Monthly report from CHA-Philip Cox 

D. Review, discuss and vote on Change Order # 14 

E. Report from on campus team of Tom Faris, Kathleen Tringale and Bob Capurso 

F. General questions about  the project 

 

5. Payment of Bills 

6. Approval of Minutes 

7. Next meeting Wednesday, March 13th @5:30PM  

8. Adjournment 

 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87383766872








































































NAUSET PUBLIC SCHOOLS 

MEETING MINUTES of the 

NAUSET HIGH SCHOOL BUILDING COMMITTEE 

MEETING DATE and TIME: 

Wednesday, November 8, 2023 @ 5:30PM 

Remote Meeting Via Nauset School District Zoom 

This meeting took place remotely pursuant to the law signed by Governor Baker on June 16, 2021 –  

An Act Extending Certain COVID-19 Measures Adopted During the State of Emergency, 

which includes an extension, until March 31, 2023, of the remote meeting provisions of his March 12,2020 

Executive Order Suspending Certain Provisions of the Open Meeting Law. 

 
Member Attendance: Greg Levasseur, Giovanna Venditti, James Nowack, Jacqui Beebe, Harry Terkanian, Ron 

Collins, Lisa Orlandella, Kathleen Tringale, Tom Faris, Bob Capurso, Peter Wade, Jody Craven, Tom Fitzgibbons 

and Griffin Ryder  

 

Members Not in Attendance:  Brooke Clenchy, Chris Easley and Patrick Clark  

 

Non-Member Attendance: The NRHS SBC Professional Team: Jorge Cruz and Phil Cox  

 

1. Call to Order / Agenda Changes 
 

Chair Levasseur called the meeting to order at 5:32pm, declared a quorum present and read the meeting participation 

and recording statements.   

 

2. Citizens Speak:  
There were no citizens who asked to speak.   

 

3. Priority Business 
 

A. Flansburgh update on project progress, schedule and status of RFI’s 

 

Mr. Cruz reported that they are at 35% complete with the construction.  There are 12 change orders in the Change Order 

#12 which will be presented today and there have been 350 requests for information that have been responded to. Phase 1 

has been receiving more of the finish products that are going in, his team has been working with Kathleen and Tom to get 

the palate of colors together so the colors can be approved and sent over to the contractor for to be ordered.  Phase 2 has 

also been receiving submittals of steel, concrete and other exterior framing materials to get Phase 2 of the project moving 

as well.  Exterior metal panels as well as windows are currently being installed.   

 

Mr. Cruz added the first milestone of the project is anticipated this month with the wastewater treatment facility being 

turned over to the District.  The District will have full ownership and a one year warranty from the contractor.   

 

Currently, there are hundreds of workers of every trade on site making quite a bit of progress on the project.   

 

Mr. Cruz explained that Brait has submitted their weather plan and it has been approved.  As the colder weather is coming 

in fast, windows have been buttoned up and portable heaters will be placed in the buildings so that finishes can be 

installed properly.  Dry wall is also being put up, along with the reveals installed in the corridors.  Paint in the gymnasium 

is being applied and the new façade in N Building is being mostly installed. Concrete has been placed for both the 

auditorium and the administration building; the shape is really coming together.   Finally, the roofs are all in place and 

weather tight; they are not complete but are weather tight to keep the temporary heat in. 

 

 



 
B. CHA Monthly Review 

 

Mr. Cox gave a slide presentation of the November 8, 2023 update.  Pictures showed the stairwell being closed in,  

cement being poured for the auditorium floor, hanging duct work on the first and second floors in E Building.  He 

reported there are weekly meetings and significant coordination to make sure everything fits properly.  As winter sets in, it 

is important to finish the exterior.  

 

The construction timeline is still on schedule for Phase 1B completion in August 2024.  The 4-week lookahead slide 

detailed the work that will be done in each building.   

 

Mr. Cox indicated there was $4,518,001.78 remaining in the contingency fund.  Phase 2 of the project is a renovation 

project and may have unknowns, however the design team and change order group are mindful of costs. 

 

Mr. Cruz interjected that his team has begun an exercise to determine the potential cost of change orders for Phase 2.    

 

C. Review Change Order #12 Components with Review of Budget Status and SBC Vote on CO #12 

 

Mr. Cox explained the change order which can be viewed for detail on the recording starting at 5:13. 

 

Highlights of the change order included landscape revisions, added steel and beams, additional footings and piers in 

Buildings F and N, CMP Underlayment (outside gym area where the two floors where at a differing level), addition of 

ceramic tile in the locker room shower units, Building G mechanical shaft angles were differing condition that needed to 

be corrected, removed and disposed of additional asbestos - an unforeseen cost and additional metal framing for metal 

panels in the mechanical area.  

 

MOTION:  Mr. Levasseur made a motion to approve Change Order #12 in the amount of $206,750.90.  Mr.  Ryder 

seconded the motion and via roll call vote, all members voted in favor.  

 

D. General Questions 

 

Mr. Terkanian inquired about the water penetration of the auditorium welds and roofs. 

 

Mr. Cruz indicated that fix has been completed. 

 

E. Report and Update from Campus Team  

 

Mr. Faris reported that they are starting to get into the depths of FF& E (furniture, fixtures and equipment) and stay up 

with all the decisions that need to be made.  Recently, they went to Boston to meet with professionals in this area for 

assistance in making final decisions on the furniture and paint colors.   

 

They also had a brief conversation with the IT staff on the ordering of technology and equipment needs and saw Sue 

Murray, cafeteria head, who is very happy with the design and layout of the kitchen. 

 

Mr. Tringale reported that Flansburgh staff will be meeting with her to help with design layouts of the classrooms, the 

teacher’s desk and platform.    

 

Both Mr. Faris and Ms. Tringale are attending the weekly construction meetings. 

 



Mr. Capurso gave details about on-site inspectors who assure us the project is completed with a high level of quality.  

Some of those inspectors include the Town of Eastham’s Chief and Deputy Fire Chief, Plumbing and Gas Inspector and 

the Electrical Inspector who are on-site performing weekly inspections.  Additionally, a Fenagh inspector is overseeing 

the concrete pouring, reviewing the batch ticket to make sure the mix is what is prescribed and not sitting in the truck too 

long.  Additionally, a slump test is performed on the concrete and canister tests are also used and broken in 7 and 28 days 

to be sure the concrete reaches the design strength that are in the specifications.   

 

Recently when placing the auditorium floor, Cape Cod Ready Mix delivered over 500 concrete trucks, each tested and 

only two trucks rejected.   The quality control at Cape Cod Ready Mix has been excellent as they take the project very 

seriously.   

 

The first windows have been installed in the Science Building with anchors set close together.  All windows will be tested 

for wind load, so they will not be sucked out.    

 

F. Payment of Bills 

 

MOTION:  It was moved by Mr. Nowack, seconded by Mr. Collins and voted unanimously via roll call vote to 

approve the amended warrant for payment of the following bills from Warrant #LG-1 dated November 8, 2023. 

 

Mr. Nowack presented Warrant #LG-1 for payment: 

 

Brait Builders Corp.   $5,884,113.23 

Cape Cod Trailer Storage  $          705.00 

Daedalus Projects, Inc.   $   130,500.00 

Fenagh, LLC    $     15,441.85 

Flansburgh Associates   $   254,916.32 

 

   Total:  $6,285,676.40 
 

4. Approval of Minutes 

 

MOTION:  Mr. Levasseur made a motion to approve the minutes of August 9, 2023, September 13, 2023 and 

October 11, 2023.  Mr. Fitzgibbons seconded the motion.  Via roll call vote Mr. Capurso, Mrs. Beebe and Mr. 

Ryder abstained from the vote, all others voted in favor.   

 

MOTION:  Mr. Levasseur made a motion to approve the minutes of the June 21, 2023 and June 28, 2023 Executive 

Sessions.  Mr. Fitzgibbons seconded the motion.  Via roll call vote, Mr. Ryder abstained from the vote and all 

others voted in favor.   

 

The next meeting will take place on December 13, 2023. 

 

MOTION:  Mr. Levasseur made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:14pm.  Mr. Ryder seconded the motion and 

all were in favor. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Amanda V. Lapierre 

 

 

Report Reviewed and Available Upon Request 

CHA Monthly Slide Presentation Change Order #12 Slide Presentation, Warrant #LG-1 
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NAUSET PUBLIC SCHOOLS 

MEETING MINUTES of the 

NAUSET HIGH SCHOOL BUILDING COMMITTEE 

MEETING DATE and TIME: 

Wednesday, January 10, 2024 @ 5:30PM 

 

Remote Meeting Via Nauset School District Zoom 

This meeting took place remotely pursuant to the law signed by Governor Baker on June 16, 2021 – 

An Act Extending Certain COVID-19 Measures Adopted During the State of Emergency, 

which includes an extension, until March 31, 2023, of the remote meeting provisions of his 

March 12, 2020 Executive Order Suspending Certain Provisions of the Open Meeting Law. 

 
Member Attendance: Greg Levasseur, Giovanna Venditti, James Nowack, Jacqui Beebe, Ron Collins, Lisa Orlandella, 

Kathleen Tringale, Tom Faris, Bob Capurso, Peter Wade, Jody Craven, Tom Fitzgibbons, Pat Clark and Chris Easley  

Members Not in Attendance:  Brooke Clenchy, Griffin Ryder, Harry Terkanian and Lisa Orlandella 

Non-Member Attendance: The NRHS SBC Professional Team: Jorge Cruz, Phil Cox, Amanda Sawyer, Peter Gaudreau 

and Aditya Modi  

1. Call to Order  
 

Chair Levasseur called the meeting to order at 5:30pm, declared a quorum present and read the meeting participation and 

recording statements.   

 

2. Agenda Changes:  

 

There will be no discussion of Change Order #14 in agenda item d. 

 

3. Citizens Speak:  
 

There were no citizens who asked to speak.   

 

4. Priority Business 

 

A. Update on project progress from Jorge Cruz of FAI 

 

Mr. Cruz reported that the construction site is reaching maximum staff loading for the contractors and the only trades 

missing are the accessory trades of IT, flooring and tiling which will be coming along shortly.  The project timeline is still 

on pace with the timeline for completion.  There were 471 RFI and have only 7 were open as of this morning, staying on 

schedule with the contractors responding to and addressing their questions.   The project is starting to take shape both 

from the exterior and interior. 

 

B. Review technology budget and bid proposal / vote to go out to bid 

 

Mr. Cruz explained the bid proposal that was put together for technology totals $1,000,086 and of that approximately 

$800,000 is for Phase 1.   

 

Two packages will be going out – the State bid list and the remaining packages on the street.  They will both be advertised 

in the State Bid Register. 

 

MOTION:  Mr. Levasseur made a motion to authorize the IT bid package for $1,000,086.  Mr. Collins seconded the 

motion and via roll call vote, all voted in favor.   
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C. Review FF & E budget and bid proposal / vote to go out to bid 

 

Mr. Cruz said the bid package for the FF & E bid proposal is for $2.2 million.  That will include desks, chairs, tables, 

filing cabinets, shelving, equipment for the training room and miscellaneous equipment throughout the project. 

 

MOTION:  Mr. Levasseur made a motion to authorize the FF & E bid package for $2.2 million.  Mr. Fitzgibbons 

seconded the motion and via roll call vote, all voted in favor.   

 

MOTION:  Mr. Levasseur made a motion to authorize the shop equipment bid package for $308,515.  Mr. 

Fitzgibbons seconded the motion and via roll call vote, all voted in favor.   

 

D. Update from CHA our OPM on project status and review CO #14 for committee vote 

 

Ms. Sawyer reported forward progress is achieved every day and the spaces are taking shape into their final version.  She 

reviewed slides of the internal construction progress including the pre-welded pipes, window installations, wiring and the 

curtain wall of glass installed in the cafeteria.  All trades are working diligently so that ceilings can start to go in as the 

drywalls are up.  The catwalk in the auditorium was recently placed as well.  Brait Builders is on schedule and is driving 

forward with no issues or change orders at this time.   

 

E. Report and Update from Campus Team  

 

Mr. Tringale reported that she continues to work with the architect choosing colors and making decisions on fabrics.  She 

and Mr. Faris did a walkthrough of the Science rooms in saw the cabinets being installed and were able to see the colors 

chosen worked well. 

 

Mr. Faris explained that about two weeks ago, preparations have been made for the next move of the entire campus.  He is 

working on the logistics of the next move, likely to be done in mini phases.    

 

Mr. Capurso said that from the owner’s perspective, the project is moving along well, especially buttoning up the 

buildings for the winter and inside work.  There is very good communication between all contractors and the supervisors 

overseeing the daily work.  Payments are ahead of the proposed project calendar as contractors try and get equipment on 

site early so there is no delay in the progress of their work. There are regular meetings to address small issues, but overall, 

the construction is fast paced. 

 

5. Payment of Bills 

 

Mr. Nowack presented Warrant #LG-27 dated January 10, 2024 for payment: 

Brait Builders Corp.   $6,095,107.52 

Cape Cod Trailer Storage  $          570.00         

Daedalus Projects, Inc.   $        101,750  

Fenagh, LLC    $       8,261.80     

Flansburgh Associates   $     90,576.73 

Robert B. Our     $          395.00 

   Total:  $6,296,661.05 

MOTION:  It was moved by Mr. Nowack, seconded by Mr. Easley and voted unanimously via roll call vote to 

approve warrant LG-27 for payment of the following bills from Warrant dated January 10, 2024 in the total 

amount of $6,296,661.05. 

6. Approval of Minutes 

 

No minutes were presented for approval. 
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7. The next meeting will take place on February 14, 2024. 

MOTION:  Mr. Levasseur made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:07pm.  Mr. Fitzgibbons seconded the motion 

and all were in favor. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Amanda V. Lapierre 

Recording Secretary 
 

 

 

Report Reviewed and Available Upon Request 

CHA Monthly Slide Presentation, Warrant #LG-27 
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NAUSET PUBLIC SCHOOLS 

MEETING MINUTES of the 

NAUSET HIGH SCHOOL BUILDING COMMITTEE 

MEETING DATE and TIME: 

Wednesday, December 13, 2023 @ 5:30PM 

Remote Meeting Via Nauset School District Zoom 

This meeting took place remotely pursuant to the law signed by Governor Baker on June 16, 2021 –  

An Act Extending Certain COVID-19 Measures Adopted During the State of Emergency, 

which includes an extension, until March 31, 2023, of the remote meeting provisions of his March 12,2020 

Executive Order Suspending Certain Provisions of the Open Meeting Law. 

 
Member Attendance: Greg Levasseur, Brooke Clenchy Giovanna Venditti, James Nowack, Chris Easley, Harry 

Terkanian, Ron Collins, Lisa Orlandella, Kathleen Tringale, Tom Faris, Bob Capurso, Peter Wade, Jody Craven, 

Tom Fitzgibbons and Griffin Ryder  

 

Members Not in Attendance  Patrick Clark, Bob Capurso and Jacqui Beebe 

 

Non-Member Attendance: The NRHS SBC Professional Team: Phil Cox  

 

1. Call to Order 
 

Chair Levasseur called the meeting to order at 5:30pm, declared a quorum present and read the meeting participation 

and recording statements.   

 

2. Agenda Changes 

 

There is no change order to vote on.   

 

3. Citizens Speak 
 

There were no citizens who asked to speak.   

 

4. Priority Business 
 

A. Report from Jorge Cruz of Flansburgh on project progress this month.  Updates from Jorge Cruz on RFI’s 

and submittals process.  Report on the bid package for technology and FF & E for January. 

 

Mr. Cruz was not in attendance. 

 
B. Report from CHA our OPM for this past month; Review and Vote on Change order processed by the COG 

team. 

 

Mr. Cox gave details on the slide presentation updating the project construction.  Construction details include inside E 

Building, ductwork and HVAC pipes have been insulated.  Outside panels have been installed in E Building and also the 

bottom of the elevator is in place.  There have been a significant amount of data lines and cables run in G Building.  The 

cambia siding is being installed on the outside buildings and all feel the siding looks excellent. 

 

The four week look ahead reflects the construction timeline on target and Brait has indicated everything is on schedule for 

the first phase to be completed August of 2024.  Mr. Cox said that CHA has done an evaluation of the budget with the 

recent change orders to determine the available contingency funds for Phase 2 and so far, they have determined that there 
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should be sufficient funding for Phase 2 contingency needs.  Phase 2 is a renovation project so may be unknowns, but Mr. 

Cox feels confident at this point.  The remaining contingency balance is $4,419,050.30 which is more than half remaining. 

 

Change Order #13 was for a total of $98,951.48.  Costs within Change Order #13 include solid lines in the gym instead of 

dotted lines for the track; installation of temporary paving of the walkways adjacent to the trailers allowing students to go 

out to the ballfields; associated costs to add bollards around the vehicle charging stations to protect from damage and 

move a beam for Building F elevator.   

 

MOTION:  Mr. Levasseur made a motion to approve Change Order #13 in the amount of $98,951.48.  Mrs. 

Clenchy seconded the motion and via roll call vote, all members voted in favor.  

  

C. Review the analysis of the potential change orders for Phase 2 and the impact on the construction 

contingency. 

 

Mr. Cruz was not in attendance; Chair Levasseur gave an explanation of Mr. Cruz’s evaluation of the potential change 

order costs for Phase 2.  Chair Levasseur said that in Phase 1 that bulk of the huge systems that run the campus and take 

up a lot of detail are in Phase 1.  Phase 2 is four buildings that will be renovated and after review by Mr. Cruz of each cost 

line, i.e. demolition, structure, plumbing, HVAC etc. he determined an estimated contingency cost of $3,150,000.  A 

balance of $750,000 is projected to finish Phase 1 which together total the remaining balance in the contingency fund of 

$3,900,000.  

 

D. Report from Kathleen, Tom and Bob on their ongoing efforts on the project. 

 

Ms. Tringale reported the at least one member of the campus team attends the weekly Owner’s Meeting.  Department 

Heads, Leads and teachers have been given spreadsheets to work on to list their needs.  They have been asked to prioritize 

their room needs.  Ms. Tringale has also been working with Director Venditti in regard to how to deal with surplus during 

the move this summer.  She said the move will be very complicated and she has already started to work on the 

organization of that.   

 

Stefura, the FF & E furniture consultants, will be coordinating the finalized requests so the bids can go out in January 

2024.   Technology needs will also go out in the same bid package. 

 

Mr. Faris shared renderings of the colors in the auditorium, hallways, cafeteria, classrooms etc.   

 

Mr. Capurso gave a slide presentation update of the construction project.  Electrical conduits and vaults are being 

installed.  There are some finishes that are starting to be applied, with primer and the first coat of paint applied!  The fire 

sprinkler pipes have been installed in some areas which will allow the dropped ceilings to be installed.  Many interior 

walls have fiberglass insulation and windows installed and the elevator cab is in place.  Lastly, every Thursday at 10am 

the owner / architect /contractor meeting occurs and the project is discussed in great detail.  

 

5. Questions on Project 

 

Mr. Terkanian asked about the ponding in the access drive that goes back to the tennis courts and the faculty parking lot.  

Mr. Capurso said he has spoken to the contractor and they will fill that area with a patch prior to putting the top coat on.  

It will not likely be patched until just before the topcoat is applied.   
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6. Payment of Bills 

 

MOTION:  It was moved by Mr. Nowack, seconded by Mr. Levasseur and voted unanimously via roll call vote to 

approve the warrant for payment of $5,154,147.46 for the following bills from Warrant #LG-17 dated December 

13, 2023. 

 

Mr. Nowack presented Warrant #LG-17 for payment: 

 

Brait Builders Corp.   $4,927,361.30 

Cape Cod Trailer Storage  $          705.00 

Daedalus Projects, Inc.   $   101,750.00 

Fenagh, LLC    $     13,245.12 

Flansburgh Associates   $   109,016.04 

Robert B. Our    $       2,070.00 

 

   Total:  $5,154,147.46 
 

7. Approval of Minutes 

 

There were no minutes to approve at this time. 

 

8. The next meeting will take place on January 10, 2024. 

 

MOTION:  Mr. Levasseur made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:17pm.  Mr. Ryder seconded the motion and 

all were in favor. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Amanda V. Lapierre 

 

 

Report Reviewed and Available Upon Request 

Change Order #13 Slide Presentation, Warrant #LG-17 
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